
FROM THE P&C 

Just a reminder that Lowes still 
have most sizes of our uniforms 
still available in store. The polo 
shirts have been marked down to 
$19.95. 
 
Our new uniform will not be 
compulsory until 2021 and our 
agreement with Lowes was to only 
sell the sizes they couldn’t supply. 
The school’s uniform shop will not 
be able to sell all clothing sizes 
until Lowes has sold most of their 
stock.  
 
If you are going into the store and 
they do not have the size you 
require, could you please send an 
email to  
hanwoodpublicschool-
pres@pandcaffiliate.org.au stating 
the issue you had in store.  
 
With thanks, 
Rebecca Watt 
P&C President 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

The end of the year is nearly upon us and coming way too fast!!! Please 
check the calendar at the back of this newsletter for times, dates and 
events that are coming up. 

The students are really enjoying our new playground. The chess/
checkers board is highly contended at the moment. We will see how 
this continues, but we may need to implement a timetable to allow all 
students to have a turn.  

Teachers are in the final processes of completing Semester 2 reports. 
They will then be checked by supervisors prior to being sent home. 
Reports will be sent home on Friday 13th December. Parents wishing to 
discuss their children’s reports with teachers are asked to make an 
appointment for the following Monday or Tuesday.  

There will not be a sausage sizzle on Presentation Day due to the lack 
of availability of helpers. We will however have one on the following 
Monday 16th December. The canteen will operate as per normal. 

 Pre-order forms for the sausage sizzle will be in next week’s newsletter 

The canteen will also be open on the last Tuesday at lunch time and 
Wednesday at recess only. Students will be able to purchase drinks, ice 
cream and ice blocks. Staff and students will be running this for the 
canteen.  

 The SRC will be holding a disco next Wednesday (details were sent in 
a note home earlier this week).  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

 

Sofia Agresta - 1/2C 
always strives to do her best , 
is an excellent role 
model and is a good sport. 
Well done Sofia! 
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SRC DISCO 

SRC are holding a Christmas 
raffle, with funds being 
donated to the Children’s 
Tumour Foundation of 
Australia. There are some 
awesome prizes to be won:  
 
1st prize - $20 Movie/ Family 
Funland voucher  
2nd prize - Pig the Pug 
Christmas Book 
3rd prize - Christmas game.  
 
Tickets are 50c each or 3 for 
$1.  
 
Tickets will be on sale at 
lunch time under the cola. 
The raffle will be drawn in the 
last week of school.  
 

TERM 4 

Week 7 

Monday 25/11 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 29/11 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Rosalee Sergi 
Tracey Dall’Est 

Week 8 

Monday 2/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 6/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Natalie Caqusau 
Elli Horton 

Week 9 

Monday 9/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Friday 13/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 10 

Monday 16/12 
Ann Maree Agostini 

 

TERM 1 2020 

Week 1 

Monday 27/1 
 

Friday  31/1 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Clare Dal Broi 
Josie Brady 

Week 2 

Monday  3/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Erin Bonetti 

Friday 7/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Rachel Whitworth 
Gemma Harris 

Week 3 

Monday  10/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Janelle Laird 

Friday 14/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Kate Flanagan 

Week 4 

Monday 17/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Eliza Serafin 

Friday 21/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Natalie Caqusau 
Clare Dal Broi 

Week 5 

Monday 24/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Alicia Webb 

Friday 28/2 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Kim Dal Broi 
Gemma Irvin 

Week 6 

Monday 2/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Ann Marie Schirripa 

Friday 6/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Mel Bonetti 
Elli Horton 

Week 7 

Monday 9/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Lisa DeMarco 

Friday 13/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Rosalee Sergi 
Tracey Dall’Est 

Week 8 

Monday 16/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Di Ratcliff 

Friday 20/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
Natalie Caqusau 
Elli Horton 

Week 9 

Monday 23/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
 

Friday 27/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 10 

Monday 30/3 
Ann Maree Agostini 
 

Friday 3/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 

Week 11 

Monday 6/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 
 

Friday 10/4 
Ann Maree Agostini 

COMMUNITY  
DONATIONS 

I would like to thank the 
Commonwealth Bank Griffith 
for the kind donation of 
sausages for our upcoming 
sausage sizzle. 
 
A big thank you to 
Agribusiness Manager Tom 
Troy for the lovely thought 
and for dropping them off to 
our school. 
 
All proceeds from this 
donation will go straight to the 
Hanwood P&C Committee 

P&C AGM & TERM 4 
MEETING 

The next P& C meeting will be 
held on 10th December in the 
staff room at 7pm. This meeting 
is also our AGM. Dinner is 
supplied at this meeting.  
 
We will have vacancies on the 
executive committee for 2020, if 
you would like to become 
involved in the P&C this would be 
a great opportunity to join.  
 
If you are interested please 
contact the current President 
Rebecca Watt on 0412795325. 
 
Also attached is the P&C 
membership form (page 3 & 4). 
Please bring it along to the 
meeting so you are able to vote. 



 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C MEMBERSHIP INTEREST FORM 
 
The Hanwood Public School P&C Association is a not-for-profit Organisation which is established 
to promote the interests of the school by bringing parents, citizens, students and teaching staff 
into close co-operation and to assist in providing facilities and equipment for the school and in 
promoting the recreation and welfare of the students at the school. 
 
Membership of the Hanwood Public School P&C Association is open to all parents and guardians 
of pupils attending the school and to all citizens. Hanwood Public School P&C Association is 
always keen to welcome new members and particularly members who access or have an interest 
in the services provided by the P&C Association, the Canteen and Uniform Shop.  
 
Meetings are held every 2

nd
 Tuesday of each month during school term. Annual 

membership is $1 and entitles you to be involved in the decision making of Hanwood Public 
School P&C Association. When you become a financial member you agree to follow the 
Constitution, by-laws and Code of Conduct as adopted by the Hanwood Public School P&C 
Association, copies of these materials are available from the Hanwood Public School P&C 
Association Secretary at each meeting of the P&C Association or on the schools website page. 
You are recognised as a financial member of the Hanwood Public School P&C Association after 
the meeting closes at which you submit your payment. The Treasurer shall issue you a receipt for 
this payment, you should retain the receipt for the current P&C Association year as proof of your 
membership.  
 
If you are interested in becoming a member please complete the form below and bring it with you 
to the next meeting of the Hanwood Public School P&C Association. If you are unable to attend 
the next meeting but wish to become a member please submit this form and payment to the 
Treasurer via the school front Office.  
 
Hanwood Public School P&C Association thanks you for your interest. 
 
Secretary email: hanwoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 
President email: hanwoodpublicschool-pres@pandcaffiliate.org.au  
Treasurer email: hanwoodpublicschool-treas@pandcaffiliate.org.au   

HANWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL PARENTS AND CITIZENS’ ASSOCIATION 
Hanwood Public School, School Street Hanwood NSW 2680 
ABN 23 268 235 770 

mailto:hanwoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au
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mailto:hanwoodpublicschool-treas@pandcaffiliate.org.au


 

MEMBERSHIP FORM 2020 
 

Please print clearly in black or blue ink and return to the P&C secretary or school office.  
 
This application is for a membership renewal  □             New membership □ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I am (please choose a category) a Hanwood Public School:  
□   Parent/caregiver   
□   DET Staff member  
□   an interested citizen residing within the Hanwood Public School local district.  
 

I hereby apply for Membership of Hanwood Public School Parents and Citizens’ Association and agree to be bound 
by the Constitution, Pules and By-Laws of the Association.  
 
The annual membership fee of $1.00 is payable with this application and entitles you to full voting rights. Should 
you choose not to pay the fee you can still participate as an observer but not vote or hold office. If this is a new 
application, full voting rights become effective after the close of the next general meeting following the submission 
of this application. If paid before close of and Annual General Meeting, full voting rights become effective at the 
next general meeting.  
 

Do you have any skills/talents you can offer the P&C if requested?  
If Yes, please specify____________________________________________________________________________ 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

_____________________________   ________________________________  ________________ 
Name of Applicant            Applicant Signature                                      Date 
 

First name: Surname: 

Address: 

Town:                                                                               State:                                                            Postcode: 

Phone number: Phone number 2: 

Email address (for sending you minutes and updates): 

P&C Administrative use only 

Fee Paid □    Receipt Issued □    Treasurer signature:____________________________________ Date:____________ 

 

Voting rights effective from:_____________    Secretary signature__________________________ Date:____________ 



Italian News 

Italian News 
Wow! What a busy term we’ve 

had! 
1/2G are coming along beautifully 

with their Italian lessons. They 
have learnt their numbers to 10 
and are presently working on 
learning their colours through 

games. The students are having 
heaps of fun whilst they are 

learning. 
 

Stage 2 classes are busy with 
their ‘Per Star Bene’ (To stay 

Healthy) unit, focusing on 
learning numbers by 10’s to 100, 
days of the week and months of 

the year. They are learning 
through games and transferring 

this into their written work.  
We will continue to discuss 

activities that keep us healthy as 
well as moving on to the foods 

that will keep us healthy. We will 
do this through a discussion of 

the Australian Dietary Guidelines. 
 

Stage 3 classes are well under 
way with preparing their menus 

for their fictitious restaurant. This 
is in readiness for writing their 

plays about going to a restaurant 
in Italy, which once completed 
they will be performing for their 

respective class. 
 

All classes are working well and it 
has been a pleasure to finish off 
the year in such a positive way. 

May I take this opportunity to 
wish all our students and families 

a safe and happy holiday. 

5/6L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
5/6L Classroom news! 
 
It has been a busy year with lots of learning happening in the 
5/6L classroom. We have been working hard on finishing our 
term’s units and have finished all assessment tasks for the 
term. In English, our year 5 students has the opportunity to 
do a writing lesson with Dr. Kate Bricknell. They used a 
vintage post-card, where they could only use 100 words to 
tell a story, of their choosing and creativity. There were some 
fantastic pieces of writing and all students participated 
thoughtfully.  
 
In Science, students have enjoyed learning about Forces and 
engaged in some fun interactive lessons and hands-on 
activities to investigate how Forces work. As the end of the 
year is approaching fast, 5/6L have lots of fun to look forward 
to still. We have Lake Talbot, Christmas activities, the year 6 
graduation, class parties and more. We have just finished 
decorating a Central plaza, Christmas tree, with some 
fabulous hand-made decorations. Be sure to check out our 
display! 



 

 

KP News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KP News! 
 
KP has had a very busy term! In PDHPE we have been 
learning about Emergency Services! So far we have had a 
visit from a police officer and a paramedic. Hopefully if the fire 
fighters aren’t too busy putting out fires we will be able to 
have a visit from a fire fighter too! 
 
In Science this term we have been looking at what things are 
made of. We explored our school grounds to see what 
materials buildings, seats and play equipment were made of. 
We conducted an experiment to see what happens when 
materials get wet and created a sculpture for the garden 
based on our findings.  
 
We are looking forward to keeping busy until the end of the 
term with so much still to come!  
 
 



TERM 4 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

7 
25/11 26/11 27/11 Kinder 

Orientation 12:30-
3:30 

28/11 Intensive 
Swimming 

29/11 30/11 1/12 

8 

2/12 3/12 
Xmas Scripture 
Service - 12.50 
start 

4/12 Kinder 
Orientation 9:30-
3:30 
SRC disco 
Infants 5pm-6pm 
Primary 6:15-7:30 

5/12 Intensive 
Swimming 
NO ASSEMBLY 

6/12 7/12 8/12 

9 

9/12 Presentation 
Day 10 am (no 
sausage sizzle) - 
normal canteen 

10/12 11/12 stage 1 & 2 
movie excursion 
9:30—12:30 

12/12 Intensive 
Swimming 
Year 6 graduation 
5:30 

13/12 Kindergarten 
graduation 2:30 

14/12 1512 

10 

16/12 P&C 
Sausage sizzle 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc 

17/12 Year 5/6 
Lake Talbot 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc 

18/12 Last day of 
school year 
3:00 Year 6 final 
farewell and 
medallion 
presentation 
 
Canteen open for 
ice-creams etc at 
recess only 

19/12 20/12 21/12 22/12 

TERM 1 2020 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Sat Sun 

1 

27/1 Australia day  
Public holiday 

28/1 Staff 
Development Day 

29/1 Best Start 
testing Kinder 
Year 1-6 students 
return 

30/1 Best Start 
Testing Kinder 

31/1 Kindergarten 
commence school 

1/2 2/2 

2 
3/2  4/2 5/2 6/2 7/2 8/2 9/2 

3 
10/2 11/2 12/2 13/2 14/2 15/2 16/2 

4 
17/2 18/2 19/2 20/2 21/2 22/2 23/2 

5 
24/2 25/2 26/2 27/2 28/2 29/2 1/3 

6 
2/3 3/3 4/3 5/3 6/3 7/3 8/3 

7 
9/3 10/3 11/3 12/3 13/3 14/3 15/3 

8 
16/3 17/3 18/3 19/3 20/3 21/3 22/3 

9 
23/3 24/3 25/3 26/3 27/3 28/3 29/3 

20120 assemblies. Term 1 - Monday 3pm, Term 2 - Tuesday 3pm, Term 3 - Wednesday 3pm, Term 4 - Thursday 


